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Hydro looks at underwater power line
Will study feasibility of Lake Winnipeg proposal/A4
[Heading on front page of Free Press, February 20, 2008]

Winnipeg Free Press, February 20, 2008

Underwater power line to be studied 

Wed Feb 20 2008
By Mary Agnes Welch

	


MANITOBA Hydro will hire an outside consultant to investigate the feasibility of running a massive new power line under Lake Winnipeg instead of around it. 

Hydro president and CEO Bob Brennan said the idea -- outlined in a series of three opinion columns in the Winnipeg Free Press by retired University of Winnipeg geography professor John Ryan -- is worth exploring.

"I think we should definitely look at it objectively," said Brennan Tuesday, following a meeting with Ryan. "We listened to him and he's a well-versed man. He's done a lot of homework."

Brennan said any outside feasibility study will have to be completed within six months because Hydro has said the power line is needed urgently to maintain the reliability of Manitoba's transmission system.

In the meantime, Brennan said, Hydro will keep working on a plan to build the transmission line down the west side of Lake Manitoba as the NDP government has decreed. That's needed to connect Winnipeg and out-of-province customers to northern hydro dams that now pump power south via two transmission lines through the Interlake. 

Those are running at capacity and they're side-by-side, too close together. If a disaster or a storm takes them both out, Winnipeg could run low on power.

In his columns, Ryan argued that running the line underwater instead of down the east or west sides would save millions and be far less damaging to the environment.

[This news report appeared one day after I had my meeting with Greg Selinger (Minister of Finance and the minister responsible for Manitoba Hydro), Vic Schroeder (Chairman of the Hydro Board), and Bob Brennan (Hydro President and CEO.]
